Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

October 10, 2019
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Discussion was held on the proposed apartment complex being researched on U.S. Grant St.  The residents do not want an apartment complex.  The property has been vacant for almost 9 years.  The apartments would be approximately $1,300-1,500 a month for rent, 1,100-1,200 square foot with a garage.  If the proposed complex fits the zoning, it will be allowed to move forward.  An argument brought to Council’s attention was the additional children enrollment in the schools, but Kincannon stated that the school was designed for expansion.  

Mayor Strauss brought up the issue of ADA parking spaces required at each entrance of use for the new municipal building, which are designated “shared” with the bus garage.  The Buildings and Ground superintendent has been experiencing hostility from the school bus garage employees.  The employees removed cones that had been set up and the superintendent refused to comply, despite it being in the contract.  Gates stated there are 52 parking spots that are shared and the school employees have chosen to use the spots directly next to the building.  The entrance in questioned is being used and by law should have ADA handicap parking available.  The superintendent then questioned when the Village would be fixing the pot holes on Liberty Street beyond the gate.  He was told it was the school’s responsibility per the contract.  The superintendent wanted to revisit the contract; the Mayor stated he would bring it before Council at the next meeting.  

Demolition of the East Main property is set to begin when the EPA approval has been received.  The School reported the Village to the EPA as having hazardous waste in containers.  Gates stated the barrels were empty and have since been scrapped, but the call caused a delay with the EPA demolition.  
Kincannon wanted to know the progress on having the water tower painted.  Fallon stated that it is in the hands of Poggemeyer; they are suggesting an invitation to bid as early as January 2020.

There are a lack of markings on East Main Street that is of concern considering the hardware store has added more concrete.  Gates stated that retention will be required.

Duensing stated the speed signs have been delivered and should be up and running soon.

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:26 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       Attested by: 
Gary Kincannon, Council President                          ______________________

 Date: ___________________________   
Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
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